Kenai Peninsula Borough

Central & South Kenai Peninsula Hospital Service Area Common Boundary Amendment O2015-20 ~ Public Hearing Summary

July 24, 2015 – 6:00 p.m.

Assembly Chambers, George A. Navarre Borough Administration Building, Soldotna, Alaska

CALL TO ORDER

In accordance with KPB 16.04.040, a public hearing was held in Soldotna, Alaska on July 24, 2015, in Assembly Chambers at the George A. Navarre Borough Administration Building, Soldotna. Assembly Member Johnson called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. The purpose of the meeting was to hear comments from interested persons favoring or opposing Ordinance 2015-20 which proposes a common boundary amendment to the Central and South Kenai Peninsula Hospital Service Areas.

There were present:

Brent Johnson, Chair Kelly Cooper Mako Haggerty

Assembly appointed members of the public hearing special committee.

Also in attendance were:

Colette Thompson, Borough Attorney Michele Turner, Deputy Borough Clerk Wayne Ogle, Assembly Member Bob Letson, CEO South Peninsula Hospital, Inc.

OPEN REMARKS

Borough Attorney Colette Thompson provided an overview of the service area boundary process.

Chair Johnson provided information regarding the proposed amended boundary and the purpose for the boundary amendment.

Bob Letson, CEO of South Peninsula Hospital provided information regarding the hospital services currently provided and spoke in opposition to Ordinance 2015-20.

PUBLIC HEARING

Chair Johnson called for public comments with none being offered.

[Clerk's Note: There was no one else in attendance, other than those listed above.]

CLOSING REMARKS

Assembly Member Cooper spoke in opposition to Ordinance 2015-20.

Assembly Member Haggerty spoke in opposition to Ordinance 2015-20.

ADJOURNMENT

Chair Johnson adjourned the meeting at 6:33 p.m.